Altona Complex Neighbourhood Consultative Group

Minutes 10 November 2016
Altona Complex Neighbourhood Consultative Group

Minutes 14 November 2016

Altona Complex Neighbourhood Consultative Group (ACNCG)
Held on Thursday, 10 November 2016
DOW, Kororoit Creek Rd
Commencing at 6.00pm
Present:

	ACNCG Resident Members
Chris Rider

QENOS
Robert Berton

Les Harman

Andrew Lake
BASF
Iwona Wlodarczyk 

WorkSafe
Not Present
	Council Representatives

Brendan Murphy

Sarah Bartolo
DOW
Yashar Davoodi
Pram Tan

City West Water
Joe Messina
EPA
Not Present

	
	

	
	


1. Welcome/Apologies
Chris Rider opened the meeting at 6.12pm and welcomed everyone.

Apologies: Cr Sandra Wilson

2. Invitation for comments by visitors

No visitors.

3. Confirmation of Minutes from Meeting Held 14 July 2016
The minutes from the meeting held on Thursday, 14 July 2016 were confirmed as a true and accurate representation of the meeting.

Moved: 

Andrew Lake
Seconded:
Brendan Murphy





                        Carried
4. Matters Arising from Minutes of the previous minutes on 14 July 2016.
· ACTION: Judy Hindle enquired whether it be possible to contact WorkSafe and EPA and request if they cannot attend July’s ACNCG meeting to provide a report on quarter findings.

Les to follow up and request.
· ACTION – Community members Frank and Simon requested that each site discuss what they are making, what the company’s emissions are, what are the health risks associated with their site are etc.  Also requested simple language with simple diagrams.

Les invited Simon and Vesna Cutajar to the plant for a tour and discussion.  Les to follow up at next Qenos EMT to ensure their concerns were addressed. DOW willing to invite Simon and Vesna to their plant also to address any concerns. 
5. Company Reports

5.1 Qenos EMT report
Andrew Lake updated members on Qenos since July 2016.
· September EMT meeting held, minutes available on website, link provided.
http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/Qenos-Sep-8th-2016-EMT-minutes-final.pdf
· No complaints or matters arising
· Art & Industry Festival Program – Tickets available on Hobsons Bay Council website to tour Qenos Technical Centre on 20th November.
http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/Qenos-ACNCG-Nov-2016-presentation.pdf
2016 Reflection
· Positive trend in process safety metrics

· Lummus furnace shut down – noise benefit

· Awaiting final report for October groundwater monitoring samples
· MHF safety case progressing on schedule

Business Outlook
· Oil and Australian dollar more stable, favourable to business performance
· New milk bottle product, 1st trial went exceptionally well, 2nd trial end of November

· Olefins and Polymer plant record production

· Ethane planned shutdown in Jan/Feb 17
2017 Focus
· Emphasis on leadership workforce engagement

· Continual challenge for Qenos being high users of natural gas

· Continual new product development for dairy milk bottle grade
CWW

Since May, Olefins had 99% of recycle water usage.  Resins currently meeting requirements under TWA.  Qenos identified minor sulphide breach in August and subsequently chosen a chemical agent to manage sulphide levels in waste water. No further sulphides breaches identified since August 2016.  Qenos also reviewing odour treatment options to reduce odours from their waste water treatment plant. CWW in process of testing chemical smell. 
EPA

Site inspection as part of licence update to include noise EIP.
Worksafe

Fourth safety case due for submission middle of next year
Energy Safe Victoria
Developing report for licensed pipelines, MHF involved as shared pipes with Mobil.
Chris Rider questioned Qenos on two contractor injuries and whether they are require any qualifications before coming onsite.  

Rob Berton responded:

· There is a SHE acceptance process for all contracting companies, ensuring their workers have necessary skills and capabilities.
· All contractors undergo site safety inductions and carry out work under Qenos systems & supervision.
· Can be challenging to manage range of contractors who can come from different industries with different safety standards.
· Qenos expects the same individual accountability for safe behaviour across all its workforce (employees and contractors ) 
5.2 Dow EMT report
Pram updated the members as follows: 

· No EMT scheduled for 25th October – EPA, Worksafe and CWW confirmed however no community attendance
· No injury to report 
· No environmental incident to report
· 2017 plan - Safety case review for MHF License renewal
Altona Complex Emergency Exercise 
· Exercise hosted by DOW on 19th October with Hobsons Bay City Council, Qenos, BASF, Westlink Container Park and MFB participation.
· Highlight – first time in using community alert system (text message system)

· Slight misunderstanding on how quickly alert system can be issued

· DOW enquired with MFB’s Chief Commander what happens when alarm system is activated
· Concerns raised with time taken and responsible party to issue community alert

· Need to re-evaluate system, protocol to raise awareness

· Critical feedback from exercise

Presentation available on below link.
http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/Dow-Chemical-Altona-Operations-Update-2016-YTD.pdf
CWW

Compliant. An amendment to existing Trade Waste Agreement to include propylene glycol discharge limit for better clarity. Sugar waste, discharge to waste slowly.
EPA

Major Industries Assessment completed 8th September. Annual Performance Statement submitted with one non conformance, ground water remediation.
WorkSafe 

No activity to report.
5.3 BASF EMT report
Iwona Wlodarczyk updated the members as follows:

· Couple of visits from Worksafe to check procedures

· Issues with EPA and groundwater contamination, continue to test groundwater and prove EPA wrong, not an issue until now

· Plan of demolition before Christmas however most likely January

· ACNCG thanked Iwoma for many years of service, attending all meetings and improving community welfare. 
CWW

BASF’s TWA was due to expire Aug 2016, however extension given until Feb 2017.  Further extension requested by BASF until end of June 2017, to allow for any minor discharge from laboratory.
6. Hobsons Bay City Council report
Brendan Murphy updated members on relevant Planning Applications. Please refer to provided link below.
ACNCG Meeting Applicaions of Interest November 2016 A2510921 ( ACNCG-Meeting-Applicaions-of-Interest-November-2016-A2510921.docx - 9.5 MB )
· No new applications – updates refer to above link
· Enviro Pacific – Feb 2016 plans were endorsed and construction underway
· Burns Rd – Native grassland.  Issues associated with presence of significant native vegetation
· North West Corner Grieve and Kororoit Creek Rd (Service station) - Permit issued Nov 2014, development plans endorsed Sept 2016, developing plans to issue building permit.  Extension will be granted as permit expires Nov 16.
7. Community Complaints
Les reported on complaints received from July to November 2016.  Link provided below.
http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/Nov-2016-Complaints-.pdf
8. General Business
Discussion to be had with Qenos and Dow on how to structure a combined EMT (to incorporate with ACNCG meeting) to:

· Maximise use of resources
· Gain community interest
· Discuss broader issues the community are interested in

· Involve VicRoads to join meeting for regular updates  
Next Meeting scheduled for Thursday 13 April 2017 – yet to be confirmed.

9. Chris Rider declared the meeting closed at 8.10pm
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